

TEXAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY FORT WORTH, TEXAS

May 25, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

I received your letter of May 20 regarding the basketball game here in Fort Worth.

You stated in your letter that you are to play in Dallas on December 18, 19, or 20. Our Christmas holidays start on December 21, and it will be impossible for us to play on that day or later. I am wondering if it would be possible for you to play us before that time.

Basketball has not drawn very well here in Fort Worth for the past several years, and we will not be in a position to give you a substantial guarantee, but if you will let me have some idea of the amount which you would have to have in order to play here, and also let me know about the dates, I will be glad to go into it further with you.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Howard Grubbs

Director of Athletics

HG: em

Forh Worth much pery before Dec. 21

(in Daless Dec. 19+20)

What guarantee?